COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMISION

Regular Meeting
August 5, 2013
Civic Center

Members Present. David John-Chairman; George Francis-Pro Tem Chairman; Al
Garcia, Leigh Irvin and Charles Kromer

Members Absent: Beth Volkerding and Neil Johnson

Staff Present: Bob Campbell, Assistant City Manager; Joanna Oliver, Secretary
Guests Present: Beverly Charley

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman David John called the meeting to order at 3:58 pm with a quorum of members
present; the following procedures were duly had and taken.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Charles Kromer moved to accept the July 1, 2013 minutes as presented. Leigh Irvin
seconded. Motion carried.

STAND DOWN HOMELESS GRANT

Beverly Charley, Workforce Solutions addressed the Commission regarding the grant
application for the Stand Down Homeless Event taking place in October. This event
helps veterans and non-veterans from all cultural backgrounds. Bob Campbell stated
that this event does meet the intent of the grant application. Ms. Charley stated that
they have various sponsors, merchants and residents, who have already donated to this
event. Charles Kromer moved to accept application in the amount of $800.00. Al
Garcia seconded. Motion passed.

NATIVE AMERICAN INITIATIVE TALKING POINTS

Chairman David John opened up the discussion of the Summary Talking Points. The
Commissioners wanted to include CHAP and the Round Table Minority to the list.
Chairman John also would like to see if we could publish the Talking Points in the
Navajo Times, Daily Times and Cibola Beacon newspapers. He asked Bob Campbell to
get quotes on the price for each newspaper. Chairman John asked the Commissioners
to look over and will bring this back to the next regular meeting to discuss and make
comments or changes. Al Garcia asked if the City of Farmington totally funds the Indian
Center. Bob Campbell replied yes. The Commission also discussed putting in the Four
Winds Detox Center.

DEMOGRAPHIC ANALYSIS OF ADULTS ARRESTED REPORT




Bob Campbell opened up the discussion going over the main points of the report. He
had spoken with Captain McPheeters from the Police Department and he stated that the
numbers are skewed. Most of the crimes are committed by inebriates against each
other. The City of Farmington is working with PMS and SJRMC and have indentified the
top 14 persons with the most arrests. Social workers will be working with these persons
to see if they can stay out of jail.

OLD BUSINESS

Chairman David John opened up the discussion regarding keeping the grant
applications at the amount of $800.00 because of the decrease of funds given to the
Community Relations Commission. After discussion regarding the amount of grants
applied for and received by various entities, it was decided to leave the amount at
$800.00 maximum.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

Chairman David John opened up a discussion regarding helping out at the Shiprock Fair
by setting up a booth for the Commission to man. Bob Campbell stated that the events
have to be done within the city limits but the Commission could donate money or items
for advertising or promotion. It was decided by the Commission to provide bottles of
water for the Fair.

Chairman David John revisited the idea of the Commission putting together the Food
Festival. Bob Campbell stated that if the Community Relations Commission wanted to
do some event like this, that they could just sponsor the space and have vendors come
in and take care of the food. Chairman John stated that he would like to keep this open
for more discussion.

Chairman David John asked Bob Campbell if Neil Johnson was coming back to the
Commission. Bob replied that he would have to talk to the Mayor regarding this matter.

COMPLAINT S
None

NEW BUSINESS
None

CITIZEN INPUT
None

ADJOURNMENT
Meeting was adjourned at 4:50 pm

David John, Chairman Joanna Oliver, Secretary



